BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 14 October 2013

	


	Present

Also in attendance


	Cllr Mrs Blackmore in the Chair, Cllrs Mrs Spear, Mrs Chugg, Mrs Shapland, Bonds, Lucas, Lord, Spear, Mrs Chesters and Mrs Smith.

Miss Tracey Weaver, Parish Clerk.



	166/2013/14
	Apologies
	Received from Councillor Anderson and Gilbert. 



	167/2013/14
	Questions from the Public
	None received.



	168/2013/14
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	The Chairman informed members that a letter of resignation had been received from Cllr Mrs Woodford.

The Chairman informed members that a Flood event would be held in Filleigh village hall on Friday 1 November 2013.

The Chairman notified members that the Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal concert would be held on Thursday 31 October 2013 at Christ Church.

The Chairman further notified members that there would be a Finance and Administrative Committee meeting held on Monday 4 November 2013 at 5 pm.



	169/2013/14
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Min Ref: 175/2013/14 (56266), as she is a governor at Southmead School.

Cllr Spear declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Min Ref: 175/2013/14 (56266), as he an Executive Member on North Devon Council for Leisure and Sports.



	170/2013/14
	Minutes


	a) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 9 September 2013 be approved and signed as a correct record, subject to Min Ref: 139/2013/14 be changed to ‘Cllr Mrs Blackmore declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Min Ref: 156/2013/14 (c), as the applicant is known to her.’

b) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 23 September 2013 be approved and signed as a correct record.

c) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Parks and Gardens Committee meeting held on 24 September 2013 be ratified and adopted by the Council, except for Min Ref: PG/12/2013/14 ‘Update on Proposed Improvements in the Recreation Ground’ and that this item be put on the next Additional Council agenda for further consideration.

d) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Property Committee meeting held on 30 September 2013 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(N/C)



	171/2013/14


	Police Representation


	There were no Police representatives present.

	172/2013/14
	Finance
	a. The cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £8172.59.

b. The Statement of Accounts for September 2013 were received and noted. 

 (N/C)



	173/2013/14
	Action Sheet
	Cllr Mrs Chesters informed Members that she had received a complaint regarding Kingsacre bus shelter being in a poor condition.  The Clerk agreed to pass this on the Fernbank who had taken over the management and maintenance of the bus shelters in Braunton.

Members were concerned regarding the future planting of the concrete planters in Exeter Road.  Cllr Mrs Shapland informed the Council that the concrete planters belong to Devon County Council.

RESOLVED: That the

a. Clerk to contact Fernbank regarding the poor condition of the Kingsacre bus shelter.

b. Clerk to contact Devon County Council and request whether they intend to plant the concrete planters in Exeter Road in the future, if not request that they be removed with immediate effect.

c. Action Sheet be updated and noted.

(N/C)



	174/2013/14
	Braunton Flood Update
	a. The Chairman informed Members that the Environment Agency had sent their apologies, as no officers were available to attend.

b. Ben Byrom the Council Flood Warden provided Members with the latest update regarding flooding issues in Braunton.  The £50,000 reported allocated to Braunton earlier this year by DEFRA will be used by Devon County Council to contribute towards developing a surface water management plan (SWMP).  This will involve a number of scientific processes being carried out by experts in the field and appropriate local information that has been gathered.  The SWMP will identify critical flood risk areas and potential mitigation. A SWMP Partnership has been set up and the next Partnership meeting scheduled will take place in January.

The Flood Warden explained that mapping of all drains in Braunton did not exist and it was hoped that the funding allocated earlier in the year would contribute towards a mapping survey of drains in Braunton.  The Flood Warden has raised this question with Devon County Council and is waiting for a response. 

The Flood Warden gave a brief explanation regarding the progress made with ongoing investigations regarding responsibility for maintaining the river.

The next Sub-Committee meeting will be held on 30 October 2013.

RESOLVED:  That the Flood Warden be thanked for his informative report.

(N/C)

 

	175/2013/14
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Chairman of Planning, Councillor Mrs Shapland, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.

(N/C)



	176/2013/14


	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that the Traffic Public Consultation held on 2 October 2013 was well attended by the public.  The event covered traffic congestion issues, South Street one-way system, double yellow lines in the village and the future provision of on-street parking meters.

Further cuts will need to be made by the County Council and it will be looking at cuts of between £110-£115 million.

Cllr Mrs Chugg circulated to Members a Tough Choices Handout, which had been put together by Devon County Council.  The hand out identifies the difficulties that the County Council face with maintaining future service provisions and dealing with budget cuts.  Cllr Mrs Chugg also presented the Council with a copy of the publication ‘Community and Local Government You’ve got the Power’.  

Fireman strikes took place on 25 September 2013 during the strikes only 5 emergency calls were made to the 999 number.  A further strike is due to take place on 19 October between 6.30am – 11.30pm.

The County Youth Service is currently under review and this may mean changes to the future youth services in local areas.



	177/2013/14
	Report from North Devon Councillors
	Cllr Mrs Chesters informed Members that the Planning Authority has received two applications for solar farms near South Molton.  These are large applications bearing almost 48,000 panels between them.  The Planning Authority has approved one of the applications and refused the other.

Cllr Spear informed Members that their would be a joint Council meeting between North Devon Council and Torridge District Council on 16 December 2013 to consider the emerging Joint North Devon and Torridge Local Plan.



	178/2013/14
	Velator Quay Improvements and Naturalisation
	Cllr Lord reported that the English Heritage had rejected the application to list Velator Quay, which was submitted by a member of the public.

The Contract for phase one of the improvements has now been placed by the North Devon Engineering Team and clearance works should commence in a fortnight.

There has been no feedback from the Marsh Inspectors regarding the terms of the lease therefore, it is assumed that they are agreeable to the terms and conditions set out in the lease.

The North Devon Engineering Team are starting preparation works for phases 2 and 3 and the Council should be in a position to commence these by next spring.

The Council thanked Cllr Lord for his update report.



	179/2013/14


	2013 Christmas Office Opening Times


	The Council considered the proposed 2013 Christmas opening times for the council office.  Some Members felt that the office should be open during the Christmas break following much discussion it was

RESOLVED: That

a. the Council office would close on Tuesday 24 December 2013 at 1.00pm and reopen on Wednesday 2 January 2014 at 9.00am.

b. the Council to display on its notice boards and on the council office door information regarding emergency contact numbers for the area over the Christmas period.

(N/C)



	180/2013/14
	WWI Commemoration
	Cllr Mrs Shapland reported that St. Brannock’s Church would be happy to host a joint WW1 Commemorative service with the Parish Council next year.  

The government are supplying commemorative paving stones to mark the World War I Centenary.  The stones will be laid in every UK town where soldiers were awarded the Victoria Cross.  Lieutenant George Raymond Dallas Moor was a winner of the Victoria Cross and he lived in Braunton but he has not been included on the list.  Cllr Mrs Shapland requested that the Council make representation to the government to ensure that Lieutenant Moor is included on the list to receive a commemorative paving stone to be placed in the parish.

RESOLVED:  

a. That Cllr Mrs Shapland be granted permission to make representation on behalf of the Council to ensure that Lieutenant George Raymond Dallas Moor is included on the list.

b. That poppy seeds provided by the Royal British Legion would be planted in the wildflower area on the Memorial Gardens

(N/C)



	181/2013/14
	Items to Note
	Items (a) – (n) were noted.


The meeting closed at 9.30  p.m.

...................................................The Chairman
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